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The goal of the Equestrian Canada (EC) Volunteer of the Year Award is to recognize tireless 
volunteers who have selflessly contributed to the advancement of equine and equestrian interests 
in Canada, and Laurel Vaadeland of Debden, SK, is a perfect match for the title. 
 
Laurel has been instrumental to equestrian sport in Saskatchewan through a variety of volunteer 
roles. She is credited with bringing the sport of eventing back to life in the province, taking on 
the role of President to spearhead the re-start of the Horse Trials Saskatchewan (HTSK) non-
profit organization. She has also spent countless hours hosting clinics, derbies and other events in 
order to provide athletes with an introduction to eventing and spark passion for the sport. In fact, 
in 2018 Laurel hosted the first recognized HTSK competition the province had seen in over 20 
years at the Northwestequest facility she runs with her husband, Greg. 
 
Committed to bringing fresh ideas and inspiration to the Saskatchewan horse community, Laurel 
is dedicated to HTSK’s mission of “representing a sport that is growing rapidly across North 
America, and that is seriously underrepresented in this province” and “catering to families and 
new riders” while also working toward the development of high performance athletes and events.  
 
Outside of HTSK, Laurel’s volunteer commitments include a high level of involvement in the 
Canadian Pony Club, where she holds the roles of Rally Chair, Tetrathlon Chair and Quiz Co-



 
Chair. She also runs the Park Valley branch, volunteering her facility, horses and coaching 
expertise on a weekly basis. The branch has grown to over 25 members, and Laurel thrives on 
helping kids and adults alike learn about horses and become recreationally and competitively 
involved in equestrian sport.  
 
Due to the location in northern Saskatchewan, many of the members travel long distances to 
participate in Pony Club, and Laurel goes above and beyond to address barriers to participation 
by providing hospitality and accommodations. 
 
Laurel’s nominators commend her commitment to promoting excellence in horse care, and the 
inclusive, safe and educational approach she applies to every aspect of her coaching. She is cited 
as always going above and beyond to help others succeed in their equestrian endeavors. They 
also applaud her dedication to continuous learning and collaboration through her attendance at 
equestrian-related governance meetings, symposiums, clinics and information sessions at both 
the national and provincial level. 
 
She is described as someone whose passion and joy are contagious, inspiring everyone around 
her to get more involved and educated in equestrian pursuits, and strive for excellence. EC 
thanks Laurel for her incredible commitment to the growth of equestrian participation in 
Saskatchewan, and is pleased to provide her with the well-deserved title of 2019 Volunteer of the 
Year. 


